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Dear Wynot Parents – 

  
Over the years, many Wynot students in grades 3-6 have taken part in WJBL.  This 
developmental program is something our school is very proud of and is a big reason why our 
high school teams are so successful.  This program places younger students alongside 
volunteers, coaches, and high school athletes to work on all aspects of the game of basketball.  
  
The Coronavirus has made us rethink many of the things we do each and every day and 
unfortunately WJBL is no exception.  Our number one priority is to keep students safe and the 
spread of this virus to a minimum.  One of the specific things that we do in our school is sub-
group our students into smaller populations.  For example, the 3rd and 4th graders have recess 
and certain classes together.  This makes them a unique sub-group and they typically would not 
interact with other sub-groups.  Other examples of sub-groups would be the One Act team or 
the Senior Class.  The purpose of sub-grouping is that if a case of Covid-19 arises in our school, 
we would only have to quarantine the members of the certain sub-group and not the entire 
school. 
  
This brings us to our main concern with WJBL.  One of the reasons this basketball program is so 
successful is that it pairs the younger students with the high school athletes.  If we were to 
continue WJBL in the normal way and a case of COVID-19 was to occur, we would be forced to 
quarantine multiple groups.  Unfortunately, due to the nature of the program, this would mean 
quarantining the high school basketball team which could result in our Blue Devils missing 
multiple weeks of practice and games.  At this time, we are not willing to take that risk. 
  
Instead, our school would like to postpone WJBL until after the winter break.  At that time, we 
will re-evaluate the state of the virus and the needs of our students.  We will then make a 
decision of what is in the best interest of our students.  This may mean postponing if further, 
adjusting the way we will hold it, or look at other alternatives to the program.  Please know that 
this was a difficult decision to make and it was made with the input of coaches, parent-
volunteers, and the student athletes. 
 

Wynot Public Schools 
 
 


